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Love is the spirit of this church, and service is its gift.  This is  our great 

covenant: To dwell together in peace, to see k  the truth in love, and to 

help one another.  

The theme for our programs in March is ñConflictò.   

 

Every conflict we face in life is rich with positive and negative potential. It can be a source of        
inspiration, enlightenment, learning, transformation, and growth-or rage, fear, shame, entrapment, 
and resistance. The choice is not up to our opponents, but to us, and our willingness to face and 
work through them.         - Kenneth Cloke 
 

March 5: Rev. Bob Tucker ñSoul Repair After Moral Injury: Coming Out of the Shadowsò 
The wounds of war (and of living) extend beyond the physical and the psychological. Wounds can imbed 
themselves in the deep core of each person.   Bob is a native of Minnesota and has served churches in 
South Dakota, Minnesota, Texas and Kansas. He was, for twenty-eight years, the Senior Minister of First 
Congregational Church of Houston. He is Executive Director Emeritus of The Foundation for Contempo-
rary Theology 
Greeter: Kay Schiller     BMOD: Ed Beasley  Facilitator:  Miso Lee   Music: Bruce Mauzy 
 

March 12:  Lisa Windsor   ñThe Impact of Contemptuous Language in Public Discourseò 
The last several years have seen a new low standard in the way our leaders on the national stage talk to 
each other and to the public.  The study of interpersonal communications has a lot to say about the impact 
of this language, its long-term effects and how to counter it without losing your sanity.  Lisa Windsor, an 
attorney with over 25 years of experience in representing individuals in the criminal justice system and ad-
vising commanders in the military. is a member of our Fellowship.  
Greeter: Paula Townley  BMOD: Carlos Price   Facilitator: Bets Anderson Music: Margaret Canavan 
 

March 19:  Ahmed Ahmed, M.D.  ñA Muslimôs View of Conflictò 
Dr. Ahmed was born and raised in Egypt.  He moved to America in August 1969. He left Minneapolis for 
Galveston in January 1977 and has lived in the Galveston and Clear Lake area for forty years.  He recently 
retired as a faculty member and in now Professor Emeritus at the same institute.  He is a member of the 
Galveston Islamic Center. He loves to work and help the Galveston community. 
 Greeter: Steve Townley  BMOD: Mary Case  Facilitator: Cheryl Henry Music: Idalia Avezuela 
 

March 26: Anthony Griffin  ñConflict, a Life Necessity, Much Like Saltò 
Anthony P. Griffin  practiced law from May 15, 1978 to November 1, 2014. His current career path and in-
terests includes:  writing (fiction and non-fiction works), property development and formation of a cooking 
concern.  He is listed in Contemporary Authors and is a member of the American Society of Composers, 
Authors & Publishers (ASCAP).  You can visit his website at anthonypgriffin.com to see samples of his 
works: short stories, fiction, non-fiction, musings.  He publishes a blog: apgmusingsword@wordpress.com.  
Currently considering doing a radio show for Gospel 1360, KWWJ's FM affiliate; three times a week, cov-
ering current events, food and storytelling.   
Greeter: Susan Persons BMOD: Wendy Baker  Facilitator: Cheryl Henry  Music: Margaret Canavan 

http://www.azquotes.com/author/78128-Kenneth_Cloke
http://anthonypgriffin.com/
mailto:apgmusingsword@wordpress.com
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A Message from our President 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
 Conflict is inevitable. We all have beliefs, opinions, 
and attitudes that clash with others. Our differences can  
inspire useful debate, compromise and progress. Tragedy 
results when violence is seen as the solution. Attacks lead 
to more violence. 
 Sometimes self defense is necessary. If there is no 
other way of protecting ourselves, it may be the only option. 
But all too often, violence is used when other methods 
would be more effective. 
 It is important to separate the need for self-defense 
and the desire for revenge. Revenge fuels a cycle of       
violence that snowballs, hurting more and more people. As 
Gandhi said, ñAn eye for an eye makes the whole world 
blind.ò 
 Everyone loses when we turn to violence and      
neglect peaceful methods. Whether it is a lifetime spent in 
prison, or the loss of life altogether, the consequences of 
our actions have very real results. 
 Our differences in opinion can teach us to enjoy and 
value our differences. This can help our families, communi-
ties and world have more peace, understanding and mutual 
cooperation. 
 Learning to value communication is the first, most 
crucial step. Both sides need a fair hearing. Finding fair    
solutions requires patience and a willingness to understand 
everyone's views. 
 It's important to remember that both sides seek to 
protect their interests and feel justified in their positions. 
Keep a friendly, open atmosphere during the conversations. 
 If the conflict cannot be fully resolved, areas of     
mutually beneficial cooperation can be found. Ongoing    
cooperation and communication can lead to further         
progress if real attempts to understand are made. 
 So the next time you find yourself arguing with either 
a loved one or a stranger, remember everything you have to 
lose in conflict, and everything you can gain through peace-
ful resolution. Let us be kind in our communication, be it in 
agreement or in conflict. 
  
ñThe more light you allow within you, the brighter the world 

you live in will be.ò  - Shakti Gawain 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Larry Janzen 
.ƻŀǊŘ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ  

2016 - 2017 

Leadership of UUFGC 

Board of Directors 

 President Larry Janzen 
 President-elect Lisa Windsor 
 Past President Mary Case 
 Treasurer Carlos Price 
 Secretary Judy Glaister 
 At-large members Wendy Baker 
 Ed Beasley 
 Steve Townley 

Committees and Task Forces 
 

 Caring C.Lobb/M.Philpot/M.Terrill 
 Communications Madeleine Baker 
 Landscape Margaret Canavan 
 Membership Cheryl Henry 
 Program/Worship Mary Case 
 Religious Education Neil Huddleston 
 Supper Circles Mary Ann Fore 
 Social Action Billie Rinaldi 

Administration 

Webmaster   Neil Huddleston 

¢ƘŜƳŜǎ ŦƻǊ нлмт ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ 

Get news out to our members and friends! 
Send to administrator@uugalveston.org 
 
§ Sunday Order of Service: by 5pm Thursday 
§ Weekly email: 5pm Monday 
§ Newsletter: by the 15th of the month 

!ǇǊƛƭ DǊƻǿǘƘ 

aŀȅ ±ƻƛŎŜǎ CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ tŀǎǘ 

WǳƴŜ 5ƻǳōǘ 

Wǳƭȅ 
5ŜƳƻŎǊŀǝŎ tǊƻŎŜǎǎκ
wƛƎƘǘ ƻŦ /ƻƴǎŎƛŜƴŎŜ 

!ǳƎǳǎǘ /ǊŜŀǝǾƛǘȅ 

{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ {ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ aȅǎǘŜǊȅ 

bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ !ōǳƴŘŀƴŎŜ 

5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ IƻǇŜκǘǊŀŘƛǝƻƴ 
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¦¦ .ƻƻƪ /ƭǳō ƳŜŜǘǎ ŀǘ тǇƳ ƻƴ 
²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ aŀǊŎƘ уǘƘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ¦¦ 
ά[ƛǾƛƴƎ wƻƻƳέΦ !ƭƭ ŀǊŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ 
Ƴŀȅ ōǊƛƴƎ ǎƴŀŎƪǎ ƻǊ ōŜǾŜǊŀƎŜǎ ǘƻ 
ǎƘŀǊŜΦ ¦Ǉ ŦƻǊ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ ƛǎ  
aŀǊ - ¢ƻŘŀȅ L ŀƳ ŀ .ƻȅ  
 ōȅ YƛƳ Cǳ 
!ǇǊ - .ŜŜ {Ŝŀǎƻƴ  
 ōȅ aȅƭŀ DƻƭŘōŜǊƎ 
aŀȅ - ¢ƘŜ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ {ƘƛǊŀȊ  
 ōȅ 5ŀƭƛŀ {ƻŦŜǊ 
Wǳƴ - bƻ DǊŜŀǘ aƛǎŎƘƛŜŦ                     
 ōȅ !ƭƛǎǘŀƛǊ aŀŎ[ŜƻŘ  
Wǳƭ - ¢ƘŜ Cŀǘŀƭ {ƘƻǊŜ  
 ōȅ wƻōŜǊǘ IǳƎƘŜǎ  
  

ADULT FORUM 
 

Held at 9am most Sundays. 
Meetings are open to all. 
 
The Adult Forum group has 
chosen its next book for        
discussion, Zealot, the Life and 
Times of Jesus of Nazareth, by 
Reza Aslan.  Reza Aslan is an 
Iranian-born internationally   
renowned writer, commentator, 
professor and religious scholar.  
He is also the host and execu-
tive producer of the upcoming 
CNN series ñBeliever.ò The 
book, Zealot,  is a fascinating, 
provocative and meticulously 
researched biography that calls 

into question everything we thought we knew about Jesus 
of Nazareth.  This book initially caused a furor among the 
religious right and was a #1 New York Times Bestseller.  It 
was named one of the best books of the year by Booklist, 
Good Housekeeping, Publishers Weekly, and Bookish. 
 
We will begin our discussions on Sunday, March 5.  Adult 
Forum meets from 9:00 to 10:00 am each Sunday except 
for the last Sunday of the month (to give us time to fix 
something to bring to Potluck lunch.)  Participants are    
requested to read the Authorôs Note, Introduction and    
Prologue for the first meeting.   We will determine          
subsequent reading assignments at the first meeting.  
Copies of the book are available in bookstores or online, in 
either hardcopy or electronic formats. 

The beautification committee is again asking for            
volunteers to donate flowers for the altar.  They can be 
purchased or from your own garden.  That will be men-
tioned in the order of service.  You may take them home 
after the service.  Flowers add so much to our service!!  
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Plan to Attend the 2017 Empty Bowl Fundraiser 
This year, on March 31, our fellowship will mark its 14th year of sponsoring the ñEmpty Bowlò fundraiser to 
support the nutritional programs of The Jesse Tree. The Jesse Tree is a convening organization which con-
nects people with the health care, health education, social services and ministerial resources they need to re-
build their lives and uplift their spirits.  

The concept of the ñEmpty Bowlòevent began when a Seventh Grade art teacher invited his students to learn 
about local hunger, by hand crafting ceramic bowls, offering them for sale and donating the proceeds to feed 
hungry people in their own community. The idea has spread across the nation. In Galveston,  the Unitarian 
Universalist Fellowship took up the cause in 2003, hosting the first event in our own Fellowship hall. We con-
tinued to host the event for several years on our premises, providing homemade soup in crockpots, until their 
sheer number overwhelmed the buildingôs electrical system, forcing us to seek a better location. We found the 
ideal setting in the historical Garten Verein building in Kempner Park, at 27th  and Avenue O. 

The Unitarian "Bowlers" produce approximately three to four hundred bowls annually, meeting each week on 
Wednesday evenings from 5-7 pm in the RE room. No experience is required and all materials are provided.  
Newcomers are surprised to find that even  with no prior experience working with clay, they are able to make 
a bowl on their first night.  We have a ceramic kiln on the west side of the building and each bowl is fired two 
times at 1945 degrees before it is ready for use as a cereal or soup bowl.  The ñBowlersò take a break from 
weekly meetings after the event, but notice of their next start-up time will be included in the newsletter or 
weekly email announcements.  

These works of art are offered to those who attend the Empty Bowl event, while local restaurants fill them with 
delectable selections of hot and cold soups. Participants may sample as many selections of soup as they 
choose, plus plenty of bread, desserts and drinks. Patrons go home after a delightful evening with their ce-
ramic art to cherish. In addition to the bowls which are included with the price of a $50 ticket, there is also a 
silent auction, which this year features wheel thrown bowls decorated by several well known Galveston artists.  
These bowls are works of art, suitable for either table use or wall display, and are sure to generate lively com-
petitive bidding at the silent auction table! 

This event is a visible demonstration of the commitment of the Unitarian Universalist Fellowship to make a 
difference in this community. Tickets are available from Madeleine Baker or Bets Anderson, or can be pur-
chased online from Jessetree.net.  

You too can host a supper circle!  
 

Use the sign-up sheets on the foyer  
bulletin board.  

 
If you are interested in hosting a dinner at your 
home (or at UU if you donôt have room at home) sign 
up today. You can choose how many people youôd 
like to invite and everyone brings a dish to share. 
Plenty of upcoming months are available!  

Want more new from UUA? The UU Bulletin is        
available by email from the Unitarian Universalist       
Association. This monthly e-publication is full of           
information about issues and activities of our denomi-
nation. You can subscribe at: 
http://www.uua.org/news/follow/alerts 

 

ά[ƛƪŜέ ǳǎ ƻƴ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ 
ƘǧǇǎΥκκǿǿǿΦŦŀŎŜōƻƻƪΦŎƻƳκ¦¦DŀƭǾŜǎǘƻƴ 

https://www.facebook.com/UUGalveston
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S o c i a l  A c t i o n  N e w s 

February Compassionate Collection to Benefit The Lighthouse Charity Team 

The compassionate collection was the Artist Boat raised $360.   
Thanks to all for your generosity.  

 The Lighthouse Charity Team is a non-profit 
501(c) 3 organization that provides equipment and volun-
teer labor to prepare meals to raise funds for charitable 
organizations and those in need. Their slogan of "People 
Helping People" says it all.  The team, located on the 
Texas Gulf Coast, consists of individuals and families 
who live and work in the area, joined by business own-
ers, who come together in friendship and commitment to 
meet the needs of others. Utilizing 13 state-of-the-art, 
custom, portable trailers along with many other pieces of 

equipment that support the needs of a successful event, 
the team consistently delivers quality products and bene-
ficial results.  Operating capital is received through the 
personal finances of our team members, through individ-
ual donations and sponsors from the local area.  The 
Lighthouse Charity Team is available to assist individu-
als, veterans, businesses, emergency responders, utility 
companies, refineryôs and others in time of need, as well 
as providing disaster relief and emergency response. 

The Rev. Peter Morales, president of the Unitarian Universalist Association (UUA),  
issued this statement following the rise of anti-Semitic acts nationwide:  

 
"Over the past several months we have witnessed a deeply disturbing rise in anti-Semitism, including the vandalism 

of a Jewish cemetery, bomb threats targeting Jewish community centers, and an increase in hate speech. On behalf 

of the Unitarian Universalist Association, I strongly condemn these vile acts of hatred and bigotry.  I have been in 

direct communication with my friend and interfaith colleague Rabbi Rick Jacobs, president of the Union for Reform 

Judaism, to express my concern and to offer the full support of the UUA in combating anti-Semitism. I encourage 

UU congregations and leaders to reach out to their Jewish neighbors and partners to offer their support as well. All 

leaders-religious and secular-must speak out to condemn acts of hate and bigotry. When one faith community is 

threatened, we are all threatened.  Anti-Semitism thrives in a climate of fear and ignorance. We must be vigilant and 

compassionate during these troubling times. Unitarian Universalists remain committed to the ongoing struggle to 

recognize and affirm the inherent worth and dignity of every person." 

Save the Date 
Galveston's new swimming pool is having a gala by the pool April 27 at  

Lasker Park.  You can learn more about it by emailing betterparksforgalves-

ton@gmail.com, by calling 409-744-6566,or visiting www.Galveston.com.         

K. Ball Withers (husband of UUFGC member Sandra Sullivan) has 

been asked to model in the Fun Fashion Show. 

Save the Date 
 

Galveston Island's annual FeatherFest, bringing hundreds of birders to 

Galveston for workshops and fieldtrips, will be help April 6-9.  Check out 

the many events and register at GalvestonFeatherFest.com. Many 

UUFGC members volunteer and participate in this festival. 
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bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 
LǘŜƳǎ 5ǳŜ 
tƭŜŀǎŜΗ 

MARCH 2017 
at UU Galveston 

˳̙̎̄́̕ ˭̙̏̎̄́ ˴̙̅̓̄́̕ ˷̙̅̄̎̅̓̄́ ˴̙̈̒̓̄́̕ ˦̙̒̉̄́ ˳̙́̔̒̄́̕ 

   
 

1 
5pm Bowlers 

8pm  AA      

Phoenix 

Group 

2 3 
Attic  

Treasures 

Early Bird 

Sale & 

Reception 

6-8pm 

4 
Attic  

Treasures 

Sale 

8am-1pm 

5 
9am Adult Forum 

10:30: Rev. Bob Tucker òSoul Re-

pair After Moral Injury: Coming Out 

of the Shadowsó 

Childrenõs Religious Education 

6:30pm Game Night @TBA 

6 
11am Course in    

Miracles 

7 

 

8 
5pm Bowlers  

6pm Program 

Committee 

7pm  Book 

Club  

8pm  AA 

9 
 

10 
 

 
 

 

11 

12 
9am Adult Forum 

10:30: Lisa Windsor   òThe Impact 

of Contemptuous Language in 

Public Discourseó 

Childrenõs Religious Ed. 

8pm  AA Phoenix Group 

13 
11a Course in      

Miracles 

6pm Chalice Circle 

 

 

 

14 
1:30pm 

Chalice 

Circle 

15 
5pm Bowlers 

8pm  AA      

Phoenix 

Group 

16 
 

17 
 10:30am 

òAó Team 

Meeting 

18 
 

19 
9am Adult Forum 

10:30: Ahmed Ahmed, M.D.  òA 

Muslimõs View of Conflictò 

Childrenõs Religious Education 

6:30pm: Spirituality of PokerñTBA 

8pm  AA Phoenix Group 

20 
11am Course in   

Miracles 

5:30pm - Board 

Meeting 

 

  

21 222 
5pm Bowlers  

8pm  AA      

Phoenix 

Group 

23 
 

24 25 

26 

10:30: Anthony Griffin  òConflict, a 

Life Necessity, Much Like Saltó 

Childrenõs Religious Education 

8pm  AA Phoenix Group 

 

27 
11am Course in   

Miracles 

6pm Chalice Circle 

 

 

28 
1:30pm 

Chalice 

Circle 

29 30 31  

tƻǘƭǳŎƪ ¢ƻŘŀȅ 

bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 
LǘŜƳǎ 5ǳŜ 
tƭŜŀǎŜΗ 

WƻŜƭ /ŀǊǊƻǿ   оκмо 
wǳŘȅ {ǘŜǳǊȅ   оκмр 
/ŀǘ /ǳǊǊŜƴǎ   оκмс 
/ȅƴǘƘƛŀ !ƴǘƻƴŜƭƭƛ   оκму 
/ŀǊƭƻǎ tǊƛŎŜ   оκнм 
5ƻǊƛǎ wŀǎƳǳǎǎŜƴ   оκнс 

wŜƎƛƴŀ [ŜŜ tŀǊƪƛƴǎƻƴ   оκн 
YǊƛǎǘƻǇƘŜǊ .Ŝƴǎƻƴ   оκт 


